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After transitioning education efforts online and over a 
year of this new virtual teaching modality, Planned 
Parenthood of Maryland (PPM) educators are like a 
“well-oiled machine,” says PPM educator, Lindsay Roemer. 
They have facilitated 268 single and multi-session trainings 
across the state and have established new partnerships in the 
community. This past summer, PPM educators have updated 
several of their programs, including their middle school 
program education series. The new “EmpowerU” Series and 
“Get Real” programs have a greater emphasis on healthy 
relationships. 

This year’s Peer Education class included 20 selected students 
and completed their 2-week training virtually this past 
summer. Moving trainings and programs online has expanded 
access to PPM’s monthly Teen Talks, led by the Peer Educators, 
to students who would otherwise not be able to attend 
in-person. In fact, Lindsay Roemer plans to make Teen Talks 
available in-person and virtually moving forward, even when 
not necessitated by the pandemic. 

Although the COVID-19 Delta variant makes it challenging to 
predict when PPM education programs will return to in-person 
classes, PPM’s outreach team was able to get 

back (safely) into the community over the summer. Staff and 
volunteers attended 13 events from June to August, including 
Pride Baltimore, Baltimore CeaseFire, and Baltimore Safe 
Haven. At all of these events, volunteer and staff health and 
safety was PPM’s #1 priority. PPM strictly follows all regulatory 
guidance at any in-person event. And, while PPM’s staff and 
volunteers are excited to continue their work in the 
community, Public Affairs Specialist Rahula Strohl says, “we will 
continue to approach events with caution.” 

If you would like more information about PPM education 
programs, contact Vanessa Geffrard at 
vanessa.geffrard@ppm.care. And if you are interested in 
volunteering with PPM, contact Rahula Strohl at 
rahula.strohl@ppm.care. 

Anti-Abortion State Laws Affect Us All
 
Two significant laws are threatening Roe v. Wade at the national 
and state levels across the country that need immediate 
attention. While not directly affecting our state, Planned 
Parenthood of Maryland (PPM) joins with Planned Parenthood 
Federation of America and affiliates across the country to help 
fight these extreme bans. Their fight is our fight. 
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weeks, before many people know they are pregnant, with no 
exceptions for rape or incest. The law deputizes regular 
people, not affiliated with the government, to sue an abortion 
provider or anyone (regardless of their involvement in a 
specific health care service) who helps a person obtain an 
abortion. This sort of ordained vigilante justice is horrific. This 
can include abortion funds that help pay abortion services, 
family members who help in any way, even ride-share drivers 
who pick up patients from health centers after their abortions. 

Texas SB 8 is one of the more than 90 abortion restrictions 
enacted (over 500 were introduced) in 2021. And like many 
anti-abortion laws, it will particularly harm people with low 
incomes who can’t afford to get a safe, legal abortion in 
another state.  

In May, the Supreme Court announced that it would review 
Mississippi’s 15-week abortion ban, a direct challenge to 
Roe v. Wade which protects the right to have an abortion 
pre-viability. This review comes after the make-up of the 
Supreme Court has changed, and its ruling could have dire 
negative consequences for abortion access across the country 
even as 79% of Americans report support for the right to safe, 
legal abortion protected under Roe v. Wade. 

These aren’t issues just for Mississippi or Texas – abortion is on 
the line across the country, and we all need to fight together. 
As of now, abortion remains technically legal in all 50 states, 
but with the enactment of Texas' S.B. 8 and the lack of support 
for the emergency injunction by the Supreme Court, it is 
important now more than ever to make our voices heard. PPM 
will continue to monitor issues around the country and lend 
support to other Planned Parenthood affiliates, funds, and 
community partners to help fight and navigate anti-choice 
legislation.   

All of us in states with better access, like Maryland, are 
solidifying our ability to care for additional patients and 
working to ensure access exists legislatively. If you are 
interested in getting involved with abortion advocacy efforts in 
Maryland or keeping up to date on Maryland policy issues, 
contact Rahula Strohl, PPM’s Public Affairs Specialist, at 
rahula.strohl@ppm.care.  
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The COVID-19 pandemic created a challenging year for Marylanders, particularly BIPOC communities. Planned 
Parenthood of Maryland (PPM) has seen an increase in patients needing our sliding scale for all services, including 
abortion care. Throughout 2020, PPM was able to expand abortion care to all seven health centers throughout 
Maryland. With this increased capacity, we have also experienced increases in patient demand and financial need.   
 
The June Coleman Fund (PPM’s abortion fund for patients in need) has been vital to meet patient needs during this 
time, and replenishing it became critical. This Fund, named in memory of former Associate Director of PPM, June 
Andrews Coleman, provides gap coverage to cover any additional funds to ensure a patient can access abortion care. 
Approximately 35% of PPM patients have to pay out of pocket for an abortion and have a financial need that prevents 
access to services. Every year, this Fund helps hundreds of patients receive full access to their reproductive rights by 
removing the financial barrier to care, ensuring equitable support and services.  

The June Coleman Fund was dangerously low in early 2021. To ensure equity in abortion access for all patients, PPM 
staff, donors, and volunteers launched a month-long fundraising campaign to raise needed dollars to replenish the 
Fund. Thanks to four generous lead match donors, from June 1-June 30, any donation made to the June Coleman Fund 
was matched up to $25,000. Our entire donor community stepped up to the challenge and surpassed the original goal 
of $50,000, ending the month with over $100,000 for the Fund. This campaign has been a game-changer for any PPM 
patient in need, and community efforts made it possible. 

If you would like to support the June Coleman Fund, please contact Shelly Terranova, VP of Development at 
shelly.terranova@ppm.care. 
 
The June for June Coleman campaign would not have been possible without our vital match donors: Jim and 
Nancy Cox, Sue Nestler, and Scott and Patricia Soffen.  

If you would like to join them and donate to the June Coleman Fund, go to www.ppm.care/junecoleman.  

“We're match donors because we want 
to remember the commitment of June 
to PPM and its patients - and because 
providing funds to offset the cost of an 
abortion provides the means for a 
woman to control her future,” 
stated Jim and Nancy Cox.
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